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NORTH BRANFORD  
MEMORIAL DAY PARADE - 2022

The Memorial Day Parade will be held on Monday, May 30, 2022 at 10:00 
a.m. in the Northford section of town. The Veterans of North Branford/
Northford extend an invitation to everyone who wishes to march on that 
day. The groups will form at St. Monica’s Church on Middletown Avenue, 
Northford at 9:00 a.m. The parade line will start at 9:30 a.m. and step off 
down Route 17 at 10:00 a.m. sharp.  

Any and all Veterans are encouraged to participate. Transportation 
is available upon request.

As a new tradition, this year, residents are invited to march while carry-
ing a picture of a departed service member they wish to be remembered.

The parade line will proceed north on Route 17/Middletown Avenue to the 
monument at the Northford Village Green. All are invited to the Company 
2 Fire House immediately following the parade for refreshments.

Interested groups contact Kathy Poston at the Parks, Recreation and 
Senior Center, seniorcenter@townofnorthbranfordct.com or 203-484-6017 
with your information. This is necessary to be included in the parade lineup.  

.  We look forward to another successful parade.

Honor our Military with a Flag
The Northford-North Branford Women’s Club, GFWC is sponsoring 

Honor Them with a Flag, a salute to our country’s military personnel and 
veterans. The public is invited to participate by purchasing a U.S. flag 
dedicated to a member of our military or anyone else close to your heart. 
The flags will go on display on the front lawn at the North Branford Town 
Hall from Flag Day, June 14th to July 4th. Each flag, 12” x 18”, will have a 
white ribbon attached to it inscribed with the name and rank of the soldier 
or loved one. Information about a ceremony will be published shortly. Flags 
will be available for collection for one week after July 4th from the lawn of 
the North Branford Town Hall. Proceeds will benefit local veterans’ proj-
ects. To order, fill out a form and mail a check made out to the Northford 
Women’s Club for $10 per flag to: The Northford-North Branford Women’s 
Club, P.O. Box 264, Northford, CT 06472. Information is also available 
online at www.northfordwomensclub.org. There is no limit on purchases, 
but all forms must be received by June 10th. For more information, contact 
Mary Ellen Collett at 203-484-9079.

  Please fill out the following information 
                 and make a check payable to the
   Northford Women’s Club. 
  Mail to Northford-North Branford Women’s Club, 
       P.O. Box 264, Northford, CT 06472
         Deadline: Friday, June 10, 2022

Name and Rank:__________________________________________
(As you would like it to appear on the flag’s ribbon—please print)
Service Branch:___________________________________________
Dates of Service:__________________________________________
Name of Purchaser:________________________________________
Address:_________________________________________________
Phone:_____________________________Email:________________
Number of Flags:____ x $10 per flag = Total Donation: ___________
Photocopies or similar copies of this form are acceptable.

Looking for Senior Citizens 
to Deliver !
Call Dave at

203-484-7800

or call Gigi at 203-231-8936
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1717 Foxon Rd. (Rte 80) -
North Branford (in The Keybank Plaza)

203-488-6959

Hair Care
for Men & Women!

Hours of Operation
Tuesday 1-5 PM

Wednesday - Friday 9AM - 5PM
Saturday 9AM - 3PM

Expires 6-30-22porto funeral home

234 Foxon Rd (RT. 80) East Haven

467-3000
Off	ering	assistance	with	

PRE-planning	and	PRE-fi	nancing

Burials - Cremations
                Directors:
   Anne Marie Porto Delucia
 Clement I. Delucia
 Albert M. DeLucia

1179 Foxon Rd. (Rte 80/22)
North Branford CT 06471
             (203) 484-7474

New and Used Guns * Bought * Sold *  Traded
Arnie Willhite, Owner

Always time to make a 
voluntary payment to 

the Totoket Times.
Venmo@

Frank-Mentone - 1

“Great Disappointment”
Dear Editor 

 We attended the North Branford Town Council 
meeting that was held on May 3, 2022. Residents 
had the opportunity to provide comments regard-
ing the cellular tower application for 222 Clin-
tonville Road. As residents on Pistapaug Road, 
we witnessed one of our neighbors address the 
Council. Before her remarks, she asked if the 
Town Manager had shared the video (that she had 
taken the time to record) with the Council mem-

bers. He responded that 
“he did not”. As we 
sat there, we could not 
understand why and 
neither did he provide 
a reason (or apology). 
My neighbor went on 
to describe how inap-
propriate it is to place a 
cell tower in a residen-
tial historical neighbor-
hood as the cell tower 

would be highly visible 
from her property. In 
fact, she recorded this 
in a video which she 
had sent to the town for 
review.

 We then heard about 
the critical nature of 
telecommunication 
technology in our town, 
which no one disputes. 
The issue of concern is 
the proposed location 
of the tower, and the 
close proximity to the 
Pistapaug Road and 
Old Post Road neigh-
borhoods. As  residents 
of the town, we were 
so enraged by the com-
ments repeatedly made. 
These included, “we 
really feel for you”, “so 
sorry this is happening 
to you but it has to hap-
pen to someone”, and 
“you are the sacrifi cial 
lamb”. The insensitiv-
ity of these comments 
was immense. 

 If the proposed site 
was in the neighbor-

EDITORIAL

Continued on page 3
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Letters to the editor...
This paper encourages all readers to voice their opinions and comments. 

The Totoket Times is not responsible for erroneous information  
or statements in letters to the editor.  Letters should be as brief as possible.

 All letters must be signed.  A telephone number should 
be included and no personal attacks.

This paper reserves the right to edit  all letters.
All letters should be addressed to :

The Editor
P.O. Box 313, Northford, CT 06472

This publication is published bi-weekly by
Doss Enterprises LLC

PO Box 313 Northford, CT. 06472
Tel; 203-410-4254   Fax 203-484-4729

email: totokettimes@comcast.net
PUBLISHER - FRANK  MENTONE JR.

founders - Bert Bunnell Jr. & Antthony Esposito Jr.
The publisher assumes no responsibility for typographical errors.  In the event 
of an error, the publisher will issue a credit adjustment on only the incorrect 

portion of the advertisement, as well as a retraction in the next issue.

I’ve got to tell you brother, I’m fed up. First, let’s start with this pandemic 
thing. Yes, I am petrified. If I get it I’m am at a very high risk for death and 
although I kid, I’m not ready yet. The media is running recklessly wild with 
this, creating a larger panic than mihht be necessarry.  Many avenues go out 
of their way to make this a political issue and quite frankly I’m sick of it.

Whatever happenned to responsible journalism? Being responsible doesn’t 
mean you only print the stuff that makes your point of view stronger. Once 
I realized I couldn’t be a professional athlete, I always wanted to  go into 
journalism. I proudly boast that I am in the first journalism graduating class 
at Southern Connecticut State College, before it ever became a university. 
But we were taught nothing but the truth. A news story is just what it says, 
“news”. 

The different slants are despicable. But even with all this varying news, 
don’t tell me this is a political hoax. More than half a million people have 
died. So respect me when I wear my mask and stay at least six feet away. 
And forgive me if I don’t respect you for making light of the issue. I’ve 
already lost two cousins to this killer and I don’t want to add to that number. 

As we continue with the disservices the media is presenting, they should 
be responsible and go easy on the fuel to the fire they add in covering black 
lives matter. I was brought up in a predominantly black neighborhood with 
a sparse sprinkle of Italians. My parents taught me that all lives matter. My 
grand parents suffered when they cam e to the United States. A fisherman 
and a abutchte my two grandfathers weeee laborers who sufferred dis-
crimination. Their lives were tough because of that. My life was not tough 
because of that. I remain a person who tries to meantain my heritage and 
my history, but theybsuffered not me.

That’s why it this racist stuff is making me sick to my stomach. We’re 
erasing history to fix a problem we are having today and that does, not 
fix the problem. Pls.ying the “ black National anthem” (whatever the hell 
that is) bore a football game is satisfying all the wrong people. We are the 
United States of America. We have one anthem for everyone. Tearing down 
or taking down statues who represent men who were morally wrong does 
not erase what they did. Let’s get better at history and teach why they did 
it and why it was wrong and why they didn’t know it was wrong.

Finally I always thought aubnt Jeremiah was tremendous. Never looked 
at her products as a racist thing but as a quality thing.

 
 
Sent from my iPad 

EDITORIAL

State Representative Vincent Candelora
EDITORIAL

Tax relief that isn’t relief enough
If you’ve spent any time on social media re-

cently, chances are you’ve seen the Governor 
or his surrogates in the legislature talking as if 
they’re pulling residents from the morass of un-
affordability that’s synonymous with the name 
Connecticut. 

In describing the budget bill they passed at the 
end of the 2022 legislative session, Governor 
Lamont and Democrats in the General Assembly 

are quick to say they’ve provided Connecticut residents with “the largest tax 
cut in state history!”

What they aren’t saying, though, is that their $600 million in tax “cuts” are 
a drop in the bucket when compared to the more than $6 billion in tax revenue 
associated with a decade of budgets from the Democratically-controlled capitol.

One must look back only to 2019, when the Governor and his statehouse 
majority approved a two-year budget that carried nearly $1.8 billion in tax hikes. 
Consequently, you’re paying more today for digital downloads, dry cleaning, 
prepared meals and a laundry list of other goods and services.

I didn’t support the latest budget plan, signed into law May 9. Aside from the 
6.4 percent spending hike, it just doesn’t provide enough tax relief when con-
sidering Connecticut’s $4 billion budget surplus. Yes, you’ve been overtaxed. 

I joined my Republican colleagues in offering an alternative plan that would 
have provided $1.2 billion in tax relief—double what became law. Aside from 
addressing major shortcomings in the Democrat plan, such as relief from sky-
rocketing diesel prices, we offered an income tax cut—the first in the state since 
1995. It would have lowered the rate from 5 percent to 4 percent for individuals 
earning less than $75,000 and joint filers earning less than $175,000 annually. 

That type of tax-cutting concept, though not all-encompassing, is critical. 
Aside from providing roughly $750 in annual relief to some families, it would 
be a step toward installing the structural tax reform our state desperately needs. 

Residents and employers need us to finally demonstrate that type of com-
mitment. 

Instead, Democrats adopted their $600 million relief plan—roughly half of 
which is temporary. Their $250 child tax credit (rebate) expires after a year. 
Their ballyhooed car tax cap impacts only half of Connecticut’s municipalities, 
and early cracks in the plan’s formula—the state pays towns for the revenue 
they’ll lose by lowering/freezing their tax rate—have the scheme on shaky 
ground already. 

Given the historic influx of federal aid combined with the unprecedented 
boon in tax revenue, I consider the recent budget plan a missed opportunity. 

Disappointment continued
hood of one of the Town Council members, would they be 

willing to be the “sacrificial lamb”? I doubt that very much. In fact, as we 
understand, another tower site had been investigated behind Stanley T Williams 
that would have been in close proximity to the home of one of the Town Council 
members. Was the same comment that “someone has to be the sacrificial lamb” 
made at that time? Obviously, not. We do not need pity from our representatives! 
Rather, we need due diligence in representing ALL, not just those that might be 
members of the Council. 

 One of the Council members condescendingly explained that many sites in town 
had been evaluated. We do not profess to know all of the mechanics and opera-
tions of cellular technology. With that said, as educated professionals, you cannot 
expect us to believe that 222 Clintonville Avenue is the only site that will enable 
the necessary telecommunications for our town’s fire and police departments. That 
just is not logical. It is not honest. Frankly, it is insulting. 

 Representative Candelora, a long-time servant within our community, recom-
mended a different location on the town’s 24-acre site located on 1332 Middletown 
Ave and provided his recommendation to the State Siting Council in a letter dated 
April 8, 2022. We find it very hard to believe that he would do so without an accu-
rate understanding of the town’s needs and capabilities of the site that he proposed. 

 We are so very disappointed in our town. To support a proposed cellular tower 
in a residential and historic neighborhood when there are other options and to 
completely disregard some constituents is shameful. In fact, during the meeting 
Town Council members showed more interest in the prolonged conversation and 
joking about the disc golf than the genuine concerns of town residents who they 
are elected to represent.  

Bus Tour of Tilcon Quarry
Totoket Historical Society Is sponsoring a bus tour of the Tilcon Quarry 

at the corner of The T Route 80 and 22 in North Branford on Wednesday, 
June 22, 2022.  The cost of the tour is $30.  For information and reserva-
tions, call Nancy at 203-500-0267.  Reservations are confirmed only upon 
receipt of payment.  Checks should be made payable to the Totoket Histori-
cal Society, Inc. and mailed to P.O. Box, Northford, CT  06472

Stone from this quarry has played a vital role in building infrastructure 
throughout Connecticut.  The 90 minute tour will give you a chance to ask 
questions of the Tilcon guide and walk around the quarry floor, weather 
permitting. It is an amazing operation you can only imagine when passing 
by.  This experience is interesting for adults and children. Seats are limited 
and sell out early. 

Please arrive at Jerome Harrison School,335 Foxon Road by 6:15 p.m. 
to check in.  The buses will leave promptly at 6:30 p.m.

WEEK 1: JUNE 27 – JULY 1 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9)WEEK 1: JUNE 27 – JULY 1 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9)

WEEK 2: JULY 5 – 8 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9)WEEK 2: JULY 5 – 8 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9)

WEEK 3: JULY 11 – 15 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9) WEEK 3: JULY 11 – 15 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9) 

WEEK 4: JULY 18 – 22 (GIRLS ONLY) (GRADES 3 – 9)WEEK 4: JULY 18 – 22 (GIRLS ONLY) (GRADES 3 – 9)

WEEK 5: JULY 25 – 29 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9)WEEK 5: JULY 25 – 29 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9)  

When:

Cost: FEE: $300 PER CAMPERFEE: $300 PER CAMPER 
A SPECIAL FAMILY RATE OF $275 PER CAMPER, PER WEEK FOR

TWO WEEKS OR TWO CAMPERS; $250 PER CAMPER, PER WEEK
FOR THREE OR MORE CAMPERS OR 

FOR THREE OR MORE WEEKS.

Register online @ www.madisonhoopdreams.com

Where:
H K MIDDLE SCHOOLH K MIDDLE SCHOOL

451 RT. 81451 RT. 81

KILLINGWORTH, CT 06419KILLINGWORTH, CT 06419

20192022

Please fill out and send this form with full payment or a $100 deposit for each week,Please fill out and send this form with full payment or a $100 deposit for each week, made out to: Madison Hoop Dreams  
Send to: Coach Bill Barker, 7 Hamilton Drive, Madison, CT 06443

Name

Address

Town                                                                      State                Zip

Phone # 
 
Emergency Phone # 

Grade next September 

The above named youth is physically fit to participate in  
Hoop Dreams Basketball Camp and I authorize the directors  
to act in their best judgment in any emergency requiring  
medical attention.

Circle the week(s) you wish to attend:Circle the week(s) you wish to attend:

WEEK 1: JUNE 27 – JULY 1 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9)WEEK 1: JUNE 27 – JULY 1 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9)

WEEK 2: JULY 5 – 8 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9)WEEK 2: JULY 5 – 8 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9)

WEEK 3: JULY 11 – 15 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9) WEEK 3: JULY 11 – 15 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9) 

WEEK 4: JULY 18 – 22 (GIRLS ONLY) (GRADES 3 – 9)WEEK 4: JULY 18 – 22 (GIRLS ONLY) (GRADES 3 – 9)

WEEK 5: JULY 25 – 29 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9)WEEK 5: JULY 25 – 29 (CO-ED) (GRADES 3 – 9)

E-mail address for confirmation of payment and additional  

camp information:

Signature (parent/guardian): 

Insurance Carrier:

Policy #:

   

• FREE camp t-shirt
• Individual and group instruction in  
 all aspects of the game
• Two games daily
• Top guest speakers with autographs
• Certificate for each camper
• Contests, prizes and trophies
• Scholar–athlete awards
• Outstanding staff (5–to–1 camper to staff ratio)
• Drills to improve your game
• Awards ceremony
• Insurance
• Full–time athletic trainer
• Help with carpool if needed

MADISON HOOP DREAMS
CAMP INCLUDES:

BILL BARKER at 203.245.9766BILL BARKER at 203.245.9766
Mail Payments to:   Coach Bill Barker 

7 Hamilton Drive 
Madison, CT 06443

Information about Madison Hoop Dreams  
Basketball Camp can be seen at our website:

www.madisonhoopdreams.com
Tell your friends to visit our website for an application. 

“MADISON HOOP DREAMS SCHOOL OF BASKETBALL.”

CALL:
Ray AllenRay Allen  |  Boston Celtics, retired

Jerome DysonJerome Dyson  |  UCONN, Pro in Israel

Marcus CambyMarcus Camby  |  Portland Trailblazers, retired

Tina CharlesTina Charles  |  UCONN, CT Sun

Jen RizzottiJen Rizzotti  |  University of Hartford Coach

Renee MontgomeryRenee Montgomery  |  UCONN, Atlanta Dream

Lindsay WhalenLindsay Whalen  |  University of Minnesota Coach 

Taliek BrownTaliek Brown  |  UCONN Coach

Katie DouglasKatie Douglas  |  Indiana Fever, retired 

Kemba Walker Kemba Walker  |  UCONN, Charlotte Hornets 

Ryan GomesRyan Gomes  |  L.A. Clippers, retired

Tyler OlanderTyler Olander  |  UCONN, MLB-Minors

Dave HoplaDave Hopla  |  World’s Greatest Shooter 

Jeremy LambJeremy Lamb  |  UCONN, Sacramento Kings

Donny MarshallDonny Marshall  |  UCONN, Fox Sports

FORMER SPEAKERS:

FREE: Quick Dry T-shirtQuick Dry T-shirt 
and memories to last a lifetime!
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Recycling News
---------------------------

Bulk Pickup is twice a year (no longer weekly) 
Next pickup is in November 2022.

Please do not place curbside until that week.
=================== 

We would like to those that helped with our Earth Day Celebration.
North Branford Little League, Brook & Whittle, NB Public Works, 

RWA, Dunkin’, Victor Benni our Town Engineer, NB EDC, Mellilos 
and	a	special	thanks	to	Chance	our	Police	Dog	and	Officer	Cosenza.

=======================
Hazwaste Central is opening Saturday May 21st.

The Regional Water Authorities’ HazWaste Central will be open on Sat-
urdays starting on May 21st through October 29th. They are closed on the 
weekends of Memorial Day, July 4th and Labor Day.

HazWaste Central helps area residents in member towns protect water 
quality by safely disposing of household wastes. Located at RWA at 90 
Sargent Drive in New Haven, HazWaste Central is open from 9 a.m. until 
noon on Saturdays only. Household hazardous waste comes from everyday 
products used in the home, garage, yard or garden. 

A visit to HazWaste Central is quick and easy. Participants never have 
to leave their cars, and the waste is off-loaded by professionals. Some of 
the household wastes that can be dropped off include aerosol cleaners and 
sprays, antifreeze, oil-based paint and pool chemicals.  We also list some 
of the accepted items on your green trash information card.

Please visit https://www.rwater.com/in-the-community/hazwaste-central 
for a complete list of what is accepted along with the online registration 
form. You can also call 203-401-2712 or email ask.hazwaste@rwater.com.

Plastic Wrap Reminder

Most bird seed, pet food and mulch bags are 
not made of the right plastic to be considered 
plastic film. And even if they are labeled as 
recyclable, they would need to be clean to 

go into the plastic film bin. Please put these 
items into the trash unless it has a recycle 

symbol on it and has been turned inside out 
and clean.

The Solid/Hazardous Waste and Recycling Committee is looking for 
new members.

We are on the lookout for someone who is concerned about recycling and 
is willing to spend a little time each month helping out at our recycling 

events.
We especially need someone who can help our schools with recycling.

===================

For more information about recycling in North Branford you 
can check out North Branford’s Recycling Committee’s website: 

townofnorthbranfordct.com/government/boards-commissions/hazardous-
wasterecycling-committee.aspx

or our Facebook page: North Branford CT Hazardous Waste & Recycling 
Committee

Thank You for Your Participation

Join NBLCT for a Spring Botany Walk on 
Sunday, June 5 at 1PM with Lauren Brown , 
a botanist who specializes in local plants and 
flowers. The walk will be held at the North 
Branford Land Conservation Trust’s new Vil-
lage Street trail.  

We’ll meet in back of the Northford Ice Pavil-
lion. The Ice Pavillion is located at 24 Firelite 
Pl, Northford, CT 06472, Firelite Drive is off	

route 22 next to Honeywell. Please watch our website www.nblandtrust.
org  or our Facebook page for schedule changes.

The Spring Botany Walk is presented by the North Branford Land Trust, 
which coordinates a number of events for adults and families throughout 
the year. All events are free and open to the public. Please wear appropriate 
dress and comfortable, supportive walking shoes. 

Do you often Wonder, What is this Plant?

  North Branford Fire Department
Safety Tips for Outdoor Grilling:

• Gas and charcoal BBQ grills must only be used outdoors. If used 
indoors, or in any enclosed spaces, such as tents, they pose both a fire 
hazard and the risk of exposing occupants to toxic gases and potential 
asphyxiation. 

• Position the grill well away from siding, deck railings and out from 
under eaves and overhanging branches. 

• Place the grill a safe distance from lawn games, play areas and foot 
traffic. 

• Keep children and pets away from the grill area: declare a three-foot 
“safe zone” around the grill. 

• Put out several long-handled grilling tools to give the chef plenty of 
clearance from heat and flames when flipping burgers. 

• Periodically remove grease or fat buildup in trays below grill so it 
cannot be ignited by a hot grill. 

• Never leave your grill unattended when in use.
Charcoal Grills

• Purchase the proper starter fluid and store the can out of reach of 
children, and away from heat sources. 

• Never	 add	 charcoal	 starter	fluid	when	 coals	 or	kindling	have	
already been ignited, and never use any flammable or combustible 
liquid other than charcoal starter fluid to get the fire going. 

Gas Grills

• Check the gas cylinder hose for leaks before using it for the first 
time each year. A light soap and water solution applied to the hose 
will quickly reveal escaping propane by releasing bubbles. If you 
determine your grill has a gas leak, by smell or the soapy bubble test, 
and there is no flame:

• Turn off the gas tank and grill. 
• If the leak stops, get the grill serviced by a professional before using 

it again. 
• If the leak does not stop, call	the	fire	department. 
• If you smell gas while cooking, immediately get away from the grill 

and call the fire department. Do not attempt to move the grill. 
• Use only equipment bearing the mark of an independent testing labo-

ratory. Follow the manufacturers’ instructions on how to set up the 
grill and maintain it. 

• Never store propane gas cylinders in buildings or garages. If you 
store a gas grill inside during the winter, disconnect the cylinder and 
leave it outside. 

• 
Please Display Your House Numbers
Please help us help you. Sometimes it can be difficult to find the proper 

address when responding to an emergency. Please have proper house num-
bers that can be viewed from both directions on the street.

1.At least 3 inches in height, in a contrasting color to the background
2.Visible from the street
3.If the building is set back by more than 100 feet, the number should be 

affixed to a post or mailbox not more than 10 feet from the driveway
Best wishes to everyone for a happy, safe Memorial Day weekend!
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NBHS Introduces Top Five Students
Class of 2022

Valedictorian Regan Leete who will be attending Lehigh University in 
Bethlehem Pennslyvania, majoring in Engineering.

Class Essayist Braeden LeBeau who will be attending Providence Col-
lege in Providence Rhode Island, majoring in Child Psychology

Salutatorian Taylor Levine who will be attending the University of 
Connecticut in Storrs CT, studying English as a Pre-Law major

(Girls pictured left to right) have been outstanding citizens and ac-
complished young adults in and beyond the classrooms of NBHS.  The 
NBHS TBIRD Communications Class will be interviewing each for an 
upcoming feature for the TBIRD News and during the NBHS Graduation 
Ceremony, each will be recognized as well.   Valedictorian Regan Leete 
will be providing a speech during the graduation ceremony on June 15.

Congratulations to Regan, Taylor and Braeden and thank you to their 
families ! Photo and info courtesy of Principal Todd Stoeffl  er

SENIOR MOMENTS
Several NBHS teams recently recognized their senior athletes.

Girls Lacrosse- Marisa Raff one, Braeden LeBeau, Saoirse Burke & 
Olivia Toto. (Photo courtesy of Bill O’Brien)

Baseball - Ryan Michonski, Jake Chopus, Dom Scalia, Mike Virginelli, 
Ryan Nuzzo and Ryan Anderson (Photo courtesy of Dina Falcioni)

Softball - Hanna Senerchia, Bella Hills, Nichole Gomez, Lauren 
Ackerman & Gianna DePino (Photo courtesy of Dina Falcioni)
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Branford Bible Chapel. 212 Branford Rd., corner of Twin Lakes Rd. 203-488-3586. Sunday 
morning : 9:15 - 10:30 Worship & Lord’s Supper, 11:00 -12:15 Ministering of God’s Word & 
Sunday School. . Nursery provided. Awana for kids, vacation Bible School, missions & outreach 
programs. www.branfordbiblechapel.org

CHURCH  DIRECTORY

Hope Christian Church “A Place to Belong”. 211 Montowese Ave., North Ha-
ven, CT.  www.hopeag.com  Sunday services 10AM. Coff ee served every Sunday 
9:00 am.  Church open for prayer Tuesdays noon to One. Thursday Bible study 7:00 
PM.  Like us on facebook.

6

United Methodist Church, Branford 811 East Main St, Branford (Route 1, across 
from Bill Miller’s Castle). www.umcbranford.org or (203) 488-0549. Sunday service 
9:30am - both in-person and live on our website.  “The Church on the Rock,” led by Pas-
tor Kent Jackson. We invite you to discover the power of faith in Jesus Christ bringing 
God’s love to the world. Join us to worship, experience God’s word, and stay connected.  

CHURCH

St. Ambrose Parish is a Roman Catholic Parish in the Archdiocese of Hartford 
comprised of two churches. St. Augustine Church is located at 30 Caputo Rd in 
North Branford and St. Monica Church is located at 1321 Middletown Avenue in 
Northford. The Pastor is Rev. Robert L. Turner. Weekday Masses are celebrated on 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Saturday at 9:00 AM at St. Augustine. Friday 
Mass is celebrated at 9:00 AM at St. Monica. Weekend Masses are celebrated on 
Saturday evening at St. Augustine at 4:00 PM (English Ordinary, no incense)  and 
Sunday at St. Monica at 9:00 AM and St. Augustine at 11:00 AM (Latin Ordinary, 
with incense). The Sacrament of Reconciliation is off ered 30 minutes prior to all 
Masses excepting Sunday and by appointment by calling the offi  ce. The Parish 
Offi  ce is located at 30 Caputo Road and is open M-F from 9:00 AM – 1:00 PM 
(Wednesdays until 6:00 PM). You can access the parish bulletin and staff  emails at 
our website NBcatholics.org. If you are new to the area and looking for a parish to 
join or a homeschool co-op, please visit us!

St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church, 1382 Middletown Avenue - The White Church 
On The Hill In The Heart Of Northford (at the intersection of Rtes. 17 & 22). Sunday 
worship at 10:00 a.m. Coff ee and fellowship always follows. The Rev. Bryan Spinks 
is Priest-In-Charge. St.Andrew’s is a member of the Middlesex Area Cluster Minis-
try Network (MACM Network), along with St. James (Higganum) and Emmanuel 
(Killingworth). Please join us - we’d love to get to know you! All are welcome! St. 
Andrew’s is the proud home of the Food Pantry of North Branford - a vital community 
resource serving families in need in Northford and North Branford. St. Andrew’s also 
partners with St. Pauly Textile in a broad outreach program to help people in need 
here in the U.S. and around the world. Donations of usable clothing, shoes, boots, 
belts, purses, sheets, blankets, curtains and stuff ed animals may be made at the dona-
tion shed in the church parking lot, available 24x7. Visit our website at http://www.
standrewsnorthford.org. Like us on Facebook - St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church of 
Northford, CT. For more information contact us at 203-484-0895; Nan Monde, Sr. 
Warden, 203-710-7005; Rev. Spinks, 860-304-5266; or MACM offi  ce, 860-345-0058.

North Branford Congregational Church, UCC, 1680 Foxon Road, North 
Branford, CT Join us for worship every Sunday at 10:00 AM. On the fi rst Sunday of 
each month please attend and share communion with us.
Nursery Care is available.To contact our church: Offi  ce hours are Wednesday 
to Friday from 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM. Phone: 203.488.8456, email: nobdcong@
sbcglobal.net, website: www.northbranfordcongregational.org  Remember, all are 
welcome no matter who you are, no matter where you are on life’s journey; you will 
always be welcome here.

Northford Congregational Church. United Church of Christ.  Church is located on Old 
Post Rd., ( corner of Rte 17 and Rte 22), PO Box 191 Northford. Phone 203-484-0795, Fax 
203-484-9916.. email; northfordcc@gmail.com Offi  ce Hours: Tuesday 9am - 1pm; other days 
by appointment.  John Vigneri, Pastor . Jane K. Leschuk Minister of  Music.  Worship Service 
10am. Join us for coff ee hour following worship. Holy Communion on the fi rst Sunday of each 
month. Like us  on Facebook. Our website is www.northfordcongregational.church

CHURCH

Zion Episcopal Church 326 Notch Hill Road, North Branford. 203-488-7395. 
Rev. Lucy LaRocca, Vicar.Sunday Worship at 9:15, coff ee and fellowship follow. 
Masks are required in worship while North Branford is in the ‘red’ zone for COVID 
positivity. Worship is also accessible through Facebook Live. ALL are  invited. Zion 
is an open and affi  rming congregation for those seeking a safe place to worship and 
grow in Christ. www.zionepiscopal.org

SATURDAY, MAY 21

ST. MONICA CHURCH

1321 MIDDLETOWN AVE. NORTHFORD

ALL BIKERS WELCOME!

Community Prayer Breakfast
 The 2022 Annual North Haven Community prayer breakfast sponsored 

by the churches of North Haven took place at the Best Western Hotel on 
Washington Avenue, Thursday May 5, 2022. This was the fi rst time we were 
able to gather in 3 years.

 Michael J Freda opened the breakfast with a greeting to the approximately 
65 individuals that had gathered . Prayer and thanksgiving was made for 
our elected and civil and educational leadership within the North Haven 
Community.

  The churches that sponsored our breakfast this year were: Hope Christian 
Church//Pastor Jim Detweiler, North Haven Congregational Church//Pastor 
Scott Morrow, Faith United Methodist Church//                   Rev James 
Midgley, Vox  (North Haven Campus)//Pastor Jim DeAngelo, Pond Hill 
Baptist Church//Pastor Mike Carbaugh and St. Elizabeth of the Trinity Par-
ish//Father Michael Santiago.

 Picture curtesy: Helen Pappas  North Haven Camera Club)

United Methodist Church, Branford
811 E Main St, Branford, CT 06405 (203) 488-0549 

• www.umcbranford.org • umcbranford1966@gmail.com

Huge Perennial Plant Sale – May 28!
What: Perennial Plant Sale featuring a broad selection including 

Bleeding Heart, Clematis, Dianthus, English 
Astrantia, Hosta, Peonies, Shasta Daisies, 
Sedums, and White Irises. Also landscaping 
plants: Dwarf Forsythia, Dwarf Lilac, Creeping 
Geraniums, Creeping Geraniums. Trees: 
Crab Apple, Honeysuckle, and Snowball 
Japonica.  Pricing: plants $6 to $35, trees 
$50.When: Saturday, May 28; 9 am - 3 
pmWhere:  United Methodist Church, 811 East 

Main Street (Route 1), Branford, CT

More Info: (203) 488-0549 or umcbranford1966@gmail.com

Public Stargazing 
at Young’s Park in Branford Resumes

The Astronomical Society of New Haven is hosting a free stargazing 
event on Saturday May 28th at 8pm at Young’s Park, 60 Blackstone Ave. 
in Branford.

 Admission and parking are free. All are welcome, including children 
and grandparents. The telescopes will be pointed at the Hercules Star 
Cluster and various other double stars, star clusters and galaxies. The 
other 2022 dates are June 11, October 22 and November 5. 

We ask that you please wear a mask near the telescopes. Directions and 
cancellation due to weather (including clouds) or COVID will be posted 

to our website, www.asnh.org or call 866-808-ASNH.

The Astronomical Society of New Haven, Inc. is a non-profi t, scientifi c 
and educational organization which fosters new and continuing interest in 
amateur astronomy.
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N O R T H B RA N F O R D
pARKS, RECREATION, AND SENIOR CENTER

STW COMMUNITY CENTER • 1332 MIDDLETOWN AVE NORTHFORD
WWW.NBRECREATION.COM • CALL (203) 484-6017

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK! @NBPARKSANDRECREATION AND INSTAGRAM!  @NBPARK.REC.SENIOR



Totoket Times May 20, 20228

      CLASSIFIED AD RATES
Personal, For Sale, Help Wanted, Tag Sale, and all  non-business classifi ed

1 issue $9.00 2 issues $12.00 3 issues $15.00
 20 words or less, not including phone #. $.05 per word, per run,  

 after 20 words
Lost and Found ...................................   FREE
Business Classifi ed Ads & Real Estate
3 issues $35.00, 6 issues $60.00,  12 issues $100.00  
$.10 per word, per run, after 20 words
Payment MUST accompany all ads.  The advertiser must notify this 

newspaper of any errors.  
Send ad along with your check to:
Totoket Times P.O. Box 313 Northford, CT 06472
For more information call 203-410-4254

CONSTRUCTION  SERVICES
D.A.E. Plumbing & Excavating - well pumps, tanks, water softeners, 
serviced & installed. Spetic systems services and installed. call 203-996-
4866
John DiMaggio Plumbing - Residential/Commercial repairs/remodeling. 
Big or small. Water Heater Specials! Licensed & Insured. 
Call 203 - 627 - 6826. References available.

Southern CT Restoration. Insurance restoration and general contracting 
services. New construction, remodeling, kitchens, baths, roofi ng, siding, 
windows, doors, decks and painting. Call  203-239-9600.

Tree Service - A Better Cut, Tree Service - Local, full service 
tree company - we provide tree removal and trimming, chipping, 
and grinding.  Please call 203-945-1808 for a free estimate.  

CONSTRUCTION SERVICES

TREE SERVICES

PLUMBING

Wanted Gold, Silver scrap jewelry. Fair Prices off ered. 
Call 203-627-6826 or 203-376-1249

CLASSIFIED CLASSIFIED

Burials ~  Cremation  ~  Pre Planning 

Keenan Funeral Home 

330 Notch Hill Road, North Branford   238 Elm Street, West Haven 

                      (203) 481-3217                  (203) 933-1217 

Serving New Haven County &  the Shoreline Communities for over 100 years 

At Keenan Funeral Home we work with every family’s budget to 

give your loved one the dignified memorial they deserve. 

www.keenanfuneralhome.com   wecare@keenanfuneralhome.com 

     Live streaming available 

cost 
  at no additional  

Philip M. Appell 

Funeral Director 

SERVICES OFFERED

LANDSCAPING
Monet Landscaping is now accepting new accounts for lawn maintenance 

including mowing, trimming edging, mulching etc. We are licensed and 
fully insured. Call Mike or Joe at 203-640-5317 or 475-201-7041 for a 
free estimate. More than 20 years experience.

HELP WANTED
Branford Subway 203-481-0467 66 North Main St. All Shifts available. 
Will train. Excellent job for high shcool students after school.

The 2022 North Branford Potato & Corn Festival is Thursday, Aug. 
4 through Sunday, Aug. 7. The festival is now accepting applications for 
food vendors, as well as craft, business, and non-profi t vendors. In addi-
tion, one-day table space applications are also available for North Branford 
organizations and non-profi ts (Aug. 4), direct sales and retail (Aug. 5), and 
handmade crafters (Aug. 6). Applications are available under the ‘Ven-
dors’ tab at www.nbpotatofest.com. For information, call 203-484-6017 or 
email nbpotatofest@townofnorthbranfordct.com.

The Knights of Columbus, St.Ambrose  Council 6801 is looking for 
vendors to fi ll 86 spaces 15’w x 28’d at their annual spring giant 80,000 
sq. ft. tag sale / fl ea market on June 4th.(rain dates June 11th, 18th, & 25th.) at 

doody’s fi eld 465 foxon road north bran-
ford.  It will run from 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 
p.m.  free admission and off  road parking.  
To reserve a space, call 203 484-9737.  
The cost is $38 per space paid before 5/30, 
after this date +$5 late fee.  Vendors must 
provide their own tables.

VENDORS WANTED

Help Wanted Ad
PART-TIME PARISH SECRETARY. St. Ambrose Parish in North 

Branford is seeking a part-time Parish Secretary. This position provides 
reception and secretarial support in a small offi  ce environment. Candidate 
will provide a warm, professional and welcoming environment while jug-
gling the demands of multiple and competing projects.  Must be organized, 
effi  cient and attentive to detail. Must be profi cient in Microsoft offi  ce, Word 
and Excel, and be willing to learn additional computer programs. Candidate 
must have excellent phone manners and interpersonal skills. Secretarial or 
reception experience is required. Knowledge of the Catholic Church pre-
ferred. Candidate must have transportation and be able to travel between 
two offi  ce locations in North Branford and Northford as needed.  This posi-
tion is part-time 20 hrs. per week, weekday hours 9am - 1pm, hourly wage 
depending on experience. 

Please submit your resume along with a cover letter including your interest 
in working in the Catholic Church to Cyndie Baker, Operations Manager 
at cyndie.baker@nbcatholics.org.


